
The W7PXL Repeater Story 
By Glenn Taylor (N7FPA)  
December 11, 2022 

 
I first heard the Prairie Mountain, KS7Y, 146.72– Repeater in June and July of 1983. 
The system was first installed without the MCW [modulated continuous wave] Identifier Card. 
What caught my ear was that users were reminded to identify their own stations AND the 
repeater! (i.e. "KA7FDH via KS7Y Repeater"). 
 
I believe that it may have been a pair of E.F. Johnson mobile transceivers were used to make the 
first iteration of the repeater — with external power amplification for the transceiver used as the 
transmitter.   
 
The initial repeater site was: Silke Communications, Prairie Mountain West. 
 
The 146.120 / 146.720 MHz Repeater System used to have a Telephone Automatic Patch. 
The landline party's voice was "up-linked" at 449.450 MHz.  The landline party would hear the 
mobile Amateur via a 146.72 MHz receiver connected to the auto-patch. This auto-patch 
equipment was located at Bob's (W7NQE) house (2310 W 14th Ave, back in the day) where he 
served as a day watch control operator. 
 

"⚹72 " = UP, " # " = DOWN. 
 
145.720 MHz was a popular simplex frequency for repeater users, many of whom used the Icom 
IC-2A / IC-2AT handheld radios. 
 
On those radios, one would simply rotate the "MHz" thumb-wheel on the top of the radio down 
to 145, then on the back, slide from DUP to SIMP. 
 
At some point (in the late 1980's, early 1990's ?????) the 6.72 repeater was transferred from 
Larry (KS7Y) to Bob (W7NQE). 
 
K7GDN — Richard L. Smith (now Vanity KT7G) of Motorola was involved in getting Bob Watt 
to employ a Motorola Micor "Compa-Station" repeater at the Clackamas Communications site 
on Prairie Mountain (Day Management, later DBA Day Wireless) west of the repeater's current 
location. 
 
The Motorola Micor repeater was subsequently replaced with a Maggiore Electronic Laboratory 
(Melco) unit. 
 



When Bob Watt (W7NQE) Died in February of 2003, the repeater was passed down to Gene 
(KB7IEE) who died 12 days later. 
 
How the repeater wound up with Valley Radio Club of Oregon (W7PXL), I don't know… 
 
Currently a Kenwood TKR–750 repeater is used for 146.12 / 146.72, back at the original site, 
Silke Communications, Prairie Mountain West.  Google Maps 
 
The 146.72− Repeater is approaching 40 years of service; the first 20 years with Larry and Bob, 
et. al., and the last 20 years with VRC (W7PXL). 
 
I have attached some documentation to support my anecdotal account: 

1980_Repeater_Info.png  1,728,055 bytes (No 146.720 MHz repeater yet) 



1983_Repeater_Info.png  2,763,960 bytes (First listing I have for 146.72 — KS7Y) 



1985_Repeater_Info.png  2,606,467 bytes (Last listing I have for 146.72 — KS7Y) 



1994_Repeater_Info.png  234,230 bytes (First listing I have for 146.72 — W7NQE) 
 
KS7Y — Larry E. Steele (December, 2013, SK) 
Nevada Highway Patrol 
Williams Bakery, Bread Truck Route Driver 
Early involvement with Amateur X.25 Packet Radio 
Nickname "The Wizard"  
(formerly N7CUG, KA7AFT) 
 
KA7CJB — Jeanette I. Steele (Widow) 
KC7DMD — Brian L. Steele (Son) 
N7WJI — James M. Steele 
N7XAN — Timothy Steele 
W7NQE — Robert J. Watt (February 9, 2003, SK) Call Sign suffix phonetics "Nice Quiet 
Evening" 
KB7IEE — Harold Gene Wolfe Sr. (February 21, 2003, SK) 
 


